
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

 
 

 
  

    
  
  

 
   

       

          
            

    

          
             
             

          
           

  

         
  

 
   
   

  
        

         
     

           
     

        
          
           

        
           

22 February 2019 

Financial Markets Team 
Building, Resources and Markets 
Ministry of Business, Innovation & Employment 
PO Box 1473 
Wellington 6140 

Emailed to: faareview@mbie.govt.nz 

Financial advice provider licensing fees and changes to the FMA levy 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit on the discussion paper titled Financial advice provider 
licensing fees and changes to the FMA levy (‘discussion paper’), which was released by the Ministry of 
Business, Innovation and Employment (MBIE) on 13 December 2018. 

ICNZ represents general insurers that insure about 95 percent of the New Zealand general insurance 
market, including about a trillion dollars’ worth of New Zealand property and liabilities. ICNZ members 
provide insurance products ranging from those usually purchased by individuals (such as home and 
contents insurance, motor vehicle insurance and travel insurance) to those purchased by small 
businesses and larger organisations (such as product and public liability insurance, professional 
indemnity insurance, commercial property, and directors and officers insurance). 

our submission or require further information. 
Please contact Andrew Saunders ( if you have any questions on
	

This submission is in two parts: 
• Overarching comments 
• Responses to questions in the discussion paper 

Overarching comments 
ICNZ supports quality implementation of regulation, and regulators need to be resourced to deliver 
this.  It is nonetheless important to remember that costs imposed by regulation increase the costs of 
providing financial services such as insurance and these are ultimately passed on to consumers. 

ICNZ is cognisant that as well as the proposed increase in Financial Markets Authority (FMA) levies for 
insurers outlined in the discussion paper, insurers are also currently subject to a range of other direct 
and indirect regulatory costs. These include the implications of Financial Services Legislation 
Amendment Bill (‘FSLAB’) itself and significant IT and other system changes required to implement 
regulatory amendments to the Fire and Emergency New Zealand (FENZ) levy and the Earthquake 
Commission (EQC) Act regime. We also note that potential consideration of funding model changes 
in relation to prudential regulation has been signalled, which might include the imposition of new 














